Greater Nottingham Cycle Development Group
Notes 27th January 2014 

1. Introductions and Apologies 

Apologies from Paul H and welcomes were extended to Sustrans Network Development Manager Gwyneth McMinn and Helen Ross from Public Health.

2. Cycling Infrastructure Update 
a. The last report updated with additional information from the meeting is attached. 
b. It was confirmed that Cycle Hubs were being planned for Arnold and Beeston.

c. Keith confirmed that the main schemes currently in the LTP programme which has been put forward for Exec Board approval were as follows 

i. North Sherwood Street/Shakespeare Street. A second phase of the Mansfield Road scheme. To allow cyclists to continue south through the junction towards the City Centre. This would allow North Sherwood Street to be promoted as an alternative route into the City Centre rather than Mansfield Road and Milton Street. 

ii. Upgrading the crossing facilities to link Daleside Road/Manvers Street to City Link. 

iii. The provision of a branded east – west cross city centre route linking Canning Circus/Castle Boulevard through to Hollowstone and Daleside Road. 

iv. Branded cross city cycle routes as were put forward in the Cycle City Ambition Plan bid. The intention is to start with Daleside Road, followed by a route to the north and then the south and west (utilising the cycle infrastructure that is to be built along with the tram).

All of the above will be discussed in more detail with the CDG as plans develop. 

d. Jeremy brought the CDG’s attention to the DfT’s Highway efficiency consultations

3. Cycle Trip Statistics 
Keith provided statistics at the meeting showing a 7.5% increase in 2013, a nearly 24% increase from 2010. He also promoted the new City facility for reporting City highways and cycle track problems from mobile/smart phones. This would be complementary to, for example, HA reporting facilities. 

4. Feedback from Meeting with the Police Commissioner

The Commissioner had expressed his concern that individual police officers had given commitments to Sustrans and GNTP which were not implemented and that the police response to our papers to the police had not been responded to in a reasonable time period.

However some agreement had now been made that the police and ourselves will work together on bike security issues although further meetings would be needed to establish guidelines and joint activity. It is likely funding will be provided to increase the security for local cyclists
5. Health Round Up 

Helen explained that although funding was very restricted cycling was still seen as an important way of combating serious health problems such as CVD and obesity. However with increased needs to prioritise their scarce resources compelling arguments are needed to secure what funding there is. Helen would therefore be developing a coherent set of cycling related indicators which helped make the case for cycling related interventions.

CDG members offered some views and it was agreed that there was credible evidence at national level about the general benefits of cycling and some very good case studies, however it was recognised that getting evidience locally about individual benefits and the impacts of specific interventions was not easy. CDG offered all the help to Helen that they could. 
6. Building a Better Connected Nottingham
Chris Introduced the consultation document that was being used to start the conversation on long term transport plans up to at least 2032. He stressed that this is a very early stage of discussion and with funding going to the LEP there would be a need for strong partnership working between the LEP, businesses and the four main transport authorities locally. He welcomed comments and further ideas about transport issues that the CDG saw as being crucial in the long term. 

7. Pedals Items

a. HS2 Phase 2 extension to Leeds and associated SS2 (Slow Speed 2) long-distance cycle route: There was insufficient time to go through the response in detail but Chris reassured Pedals that their approach was in line with the City’s – we need local cycling connections along the route and to Toton plus meaningful local consultations.

b. Replacement of short-term use cycle stands on the front (Porte Cochere) side of the Station – completion of the station is due within a few months and there would be short-stay parking for cycles at the south concourse near the ticket offices. It was suggested that detailed plans for the station should be discussed at our next meeting. Keith would endeavour to get EMT representation at the meeting. 
c. Dangers for cyclists on Abbey St with gated access by QMC being reopened – the hospital have been made aware of the problem and Keith is pursuing the issue 
d. Ring Road Major Project – Pedals were concerned that the new road layouts generally mean that it will be less safe for road riders. It was accepted that the off road facilities were better and there are alternative quiet road routes for cyclists parallel to the ring road. 
e. Cycle infrastructure maintenance issue and priorities, e.g. damaged cycle stands by the Theatre Royal tramstop – these were being repaired
f. New Network Rail level crossing replacement bridge on Meadow Lane and links to Sneinton Greenway west of Meadow Lane. Pedals considered there was a benefit from a ramp instead of steps on one of the approaches – Keith agreed to investigate.
8. Matters outstanding from previous meetings

a. Jeremy agreed to provide a summary report on all A52 related HA schemes and issues from the Sherwin Island to Radcliffe 

b. Respect: Local Research Project – Sustrans will likely develop a proposal. 

9. Date of Next Meeting

26th March January 2pm at Loxley house

10. AOB

a) Matt was hoping to get some further support for railway and canal path developments through joint working with railway and canal groups. This could provide new life for opportunities at Bennerely Viaduct

b) Helen confirmed that once again there were public health reorganisations in progress.

11. Suggestions for future meetings

a) Cycle thefts 

b) Station Facilities
c) Sustrans Network Development
d) Building a Better Connected Nottingham
e) Safety and Infrastructure Research Project – N.B. 26/09/2013 they responded that the time was not yet right to give us feedback
f) Cochrane Review Study of Cyclist Training – N.B. 26/09/2013 they responded that they had not decided on what they were intending to do
